THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 30, 1974

Dear Mr. Blumenfeld:

On behalf of the President, I want to thank you for your thoughtful message of support. Your friendship and the unfailing confidence which you have expressed in the President's leadership mean a great deal to him at this time. Please be assured he will continue to do all that is within his power to merit the faith you have placed in him. You may be certain the President has no intention of resigning, but rather is determined to complete the job the American people elected him to do.

With the President's appreciation and best wishes,

Sincerely,

Roland L. Elliott Special Assistant to the President

PUCEH:H

Mr. Samuel L. Blumenfeld 171 West Seventh Street Boston, Massachusetts 02127

Enclosure